
 

 

Question on Notice 
 

No. 795 
 

Asked on 14 June 2023 
 
 

MR B MICKELBERG ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS AND 
MINISTER FOR DIGITIAL SERVICES (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the Mooloolaba Road and Sugar Road Intersection Upgrade (DTMR Investment 
ID: 845329)—  
 
Will the Minister advise (a) when construction will commence on the project, (b) total expenditure 
on the project to 14 June 2023 and (c) why the project has been removed from QTRIP 2023-24 
to 2026-27? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Buderim for the question. 
 
(a) Construction tenders received for the project exceeded the current approved project 

budget. Construction timing is subject to further consideration.  
 

(b) Total expenditure on the project to 14 June 2023 is approximately $2.65 million, which has 
been spent on preconstruction activities.  

 
(c) Current funding for the Mooloolaba Road and Sugar Road intersection upgrade is allocated 

within the North Coast Region Construction Works line item within Queensland Transport 
and Roads Investment Program 2023–24 to 2026–27. 

 


